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September 9th, 2014, 10 AM

Blue Ridge Community Health Center

Next Meeting: October 14th, 2014, 10 AM


Present: Michael Abshire, Angie Alley, Emily Balcken, Chris Berg, Ruth Birge, Susan McKenzie, Marla Browne, Kathleen Carr, Kristie Case, Sandy Cavanaugh, David Cook, Lois Decky, Ariana DeToro-Forlenza, Frank Dumont, Frank Edney, Sheryl Fortune, Trina Hill, Carrie Israel, Kathleen Lambert, Sarah Lancaster, Marian Lowry, Kristen Martin, Stefanie Kompathoumel, Chris Rutledge, Anita Oldham, Caron McKay, Jenny Simmons, Austin Watson, Sharon Tirrell, Milton Butterworth, Nicole Brown
Introductions and Agency Updates

Jenny Simmons facilitated due to Trina's laryngitis.

Homeward Bound of WNC, the Henderson County Permanent Supportive Housing programs have two family slots available. Please make referrals  to Frank Dumont. Their Rapid Re-housing program has served 146 since Jan. 2013.

Adolescent Parenting Program at the Children and Family Resource Center, is offering workshops on parenting issues covering sexuality; inquiries are invited to Emily Balcken.

Joseph’s Outreach Center is working on the Williams building and plumbing annex on 7th Avenue, and hopes to be open with services in two months.

Only Hope WNC will shortly announce a major grant from Wells Fargo Bank. Michael Absher was congratulated for receiving a $100,000 bank award for community activism/outreach. Further publicity is expected this week.

HELP is now being staffed by Frank Edney and Susan McKenzie .

The Healing Place rape crisis center noted their work with homeless, couch-surfing  youth.

211 phone info service anticipates involvement with the Coordinated Assessment process described below; they can be supported with Servicepoint software.

Homes for Youth has completed their 501(c)(3) corporate organization.  They plan to seek a housing partner and offer intensive management for youth in trouble.

IAM is seeing ~98 new people  a month, which has been about the rate for two years. They have land and $1.14 million toward a capital campaign for new facilities, and seek another $700K.

Council on Aging has 8 social workers and offers meds management and some support services for older adults.

The Salvation Army and Storehouse are preparing for October taking of applications and providing Christmas boxes for ~ 1400 elementary and middle school children. Salvation Army also offers crisis housing and Christmas boxes for needy elderly (55+).

Veterans Administration is offering a 'Standdown' outreach event this Thursday, with services, goods, clothing, for vets.

Henderson Co. United Way begins its annual fundraising campaign this Friday.

Blue Ridge Community Health Systems' Milton Butterworth said BRCHS is 'not heavy handed' with its co-pay requirements, and wants to be proactive with homeless re their medical and dental needs; please consult rather than ignoring issues; this has worked well with Mainstay and the Rescue Mission.

The Storehouse's Lois Decky teaches their budgeting workshop and has a mission (and wrote a book) to enable saving and self-sufficiency skills. 

The WCCA  Section 8 waiting list is now about six months.

Approval of August 2014 Meeting Minutes

Jenny asked for a motion to approve the August 2014 minutes as recorded. Kirsten Martin made a motion to accept the August minutes, seconded by Ruth Birge and carried by common consent by the coalition.  Minutes were approved.

Balance of State Steering Committee Update 

Continuum of Care Update:  HUD is readying the application process for Continuum of Care funding.  The FY2013-2014 is a 2 year NOFA (Notice of Funding Availability).  Funding amounts, and whether new funding might be available, are not known at this time.  Funding priority will be for permanent supportive housing.  There is no deadline at this time for the Intent to Apply form which can be found at www.ncceh.org/bos/currentcocapplication/. Any new program applicants need to complete the intent to apply.  Ruth Birge and Trina Hill will serve on the CoC funding process committees for Henderson County.  The score review process will take place during September. 

Reminder that coalition members are welcome to listen to the sub-committee conference calls with the Balance of State:  A rapid rehousing call will take place Sept 19th at 10:30 [register at www.ncceh.org/events/751], and a data quality call on Sept 22nd at 10:30 [register at www.ncceh.org/events/754].

HUD goals continue to target ending chronic homelessness in 2016, via continued priority given to permanent supportive housing beds. NCCEH is focusing efforts on the five regions with the highest chronic homeless counts. Notable progress is reported, such as 100 vets housed in Mecklenburg in a short time. 

Coordinated Assessment Update

The HCHC Coordinated Assessment Workgroup met a fourth time today at 9am with a larger group of stakeholders.  Eight Henderson participants are sought to attend the  Balance of State  training in Raleigh for Coordinated Assessment training and planning, on Sept. 23 and 24, daily from 9 to 5.  These names are needed by this Friday. There is a $40 cost (covers registration, lunch and snacks) for the two days; attendees will need to cover their own travel and lodging. A video was shown describing how coordinated assessments can improve upon agency-centered assessments to achieve better client outcomes.  Questions followed on possible ways to access (e.g. in a tent-dweller interview) this electronic system,  its relationship to or effect on Charity Tracker, how 211 could enable it, how case managers could access the assessments, etc. A continuing workgroup will be needed to develop and implement this, and later to monitor it. There will be a CA Workgroup meeting October 14th at 9, prior to the next HCHC meeting.

HMIS Update (Homeless Management Information System)

The BoS HMIS manager will change to the Michigan Coalition Against Homelessness, MCAH, probably in mid 2015; significant cost savings are anticipated. The BoS Steering Committee continues work on costs, management issues and processes. 

Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Subcommittee Update

The Homeward Bound application has been forwarded to the State, seeking $30,938 for Rapid Re-housing in Henderson County. 

Agency Presenter: Nicole Brown on Hope to Home

Part of Nicole's work this past year has been linking Homeward Bound rapid re-housing clients to teams committed to their success and support. Four teams have undertaken this, all based from First United Methodist Church, Hendersonville.  Teams of eight to ten together help with advocacy, travel help such as to get groceries or to appointments, being a reliable connection, and getting together for some fun activity monthly or bimonthly. Homeward Bound supports the teams with initial training, and support for teams at monthly check-ins. The teams  also glean support from their faith communities. Nicole would like to extend this to other congregations. The initial teams all worked with residents of FUMC's apartments. Two volunteers from St. Joseph Center gave anecdotes: Overcoming difficulties with a client's family, and addressing health issues.  Nicole requested that caseworkers referring homeless clients to Homeward Bound give background info on client situations that might help identify and focus such team support. Clients to be placed with teams are expected to be sober (“-ish”) and able to deal reasonably with volunteers. Age is not a factor in this selection.

Next Meeting is Tuesday, October 14th at 10am with Coordinated Assessment Subcommittee meeting at 9am.

Respectively Submitted by: Chris Berg


